Hi 5 Netball Final 2.03.16

On Wednesday 3™ March, 6 children from year six attended the Hi 5 Netball Final, at Ferryhill
Business and Enterprise College. The top two teams from the Spennymoor, Ferryhill and
Newton Aycliffe competitions qualified for the final. The teams that had qualified for the final
were Tudhoe Colliery, Oxclose, Byerley Park, Thornhill, Sedgefield Primary and St. Michaels. We
had to play each team once and because it was the final, the games were longer, lasting 14
minutes.

Our first game was against Oxclose. Within the first minute Abigail had an injury and we had to
make a quick substitution. Soon after, Oxclose caught us on the break and scored a good goal.
We felt we had no luck as we had loads of good shots that came really close to going in. Then
all of a sudden Grace scored a fantastic goal to make the final score 1-1.

Our second match was against Byerley Park. Byerley Park scored a quick goal, but Abigail scored
straight after to make it even again. Leah scored a fantastic goal shortly after. Then Abigail
scored another brilliant goal just before half time. After the half time rotations Byerley Park had
a fantastic player in Goal Attack and unfortunately we couldn’t contain him and he scored 3
brilliant goals, which made the final score 4-3 to Byerley Park.

Our third match was against Sedgefield Primary. It was a really tough game. Unfortunately we
lost the game 2-1.

Our next game was against Thornhill, which was a much better game, with both teams showing
each other respect. At half time we were losing 2-0. We had a much better second half with
some fantastic passing. Abigail scored two amazing goals! We managed to come back from
getting beat 2-0 to draw 2-2.

Our final game of the competition was against St. Michaels. St. Michaels scored in the first half,
but we managed to come from behind again to score and make the final score 1-1.

Overall we drew 3 games and lost 2, which meant we came fifth overall. The team did so well
to get to the final as one of the top two teams from Spennymoor. We are really proud of them
for all of the hard work and effort they put in at training and the competitions. They represented
the school brilliantly showing respect to the other teams, leaders, teachers and each other.



